Minister for Finance
Minister for Infrastructure and Transport
Minister for State Growth
Minister for Science and Technology
Leader of the House



Level 5, 4 Salamanca Place, Hobart Public Buildings, 53 St John Street, Launceston GPO Box 123, HOBART TAS 7001 Phone: (03) 6165 7701; Email: Michael.Ferguson@dpac.tas.gov.au

Mr Paul Bullock
President
Tasmanian Motorcycle Council (TMC)
By email: president@tmcc.net.au

14 OCT 2020

Dear Mr Bullock

As you would be aware, the appointments of current members of the Road Safety Advisory Council (RSAC) are due to expire on 31 October 2020.

Any loss of life or serious injury on our roads is not acceptable and the Tasmanian Government is committed to working towards the long-term vision of a zero road toll for Tasmania.

The work of the RSAC is integral to the achievement of this long-term vision through its policy advice, implementation of initiatives under the *Towards Zero Tasmanian Road Safety Strategy 2017 - 2026, the Towards Zero Action Plan 2020 - 2024*, public education and campaigns.

The TMC has a long-standing association with RSAC and has made a significant contribution to road safety in Tasmania. I would therefore like to extend an invitation to you to continue to represent your organisation on the Council. The appointment will be for a period of three years, to 31 October 2023.

It would be appreciated if you could contact the Manager RSAC Secretariat, Ms Ange Green, to confirm that you will continue to represent your organisation on RSAC. Ms Green can be contacted by telephone on 6166 3243 or by email at ange.green@stategrowth.tas.gov.au

I look forward to continuing to work with RSAC to promote road safety and in working towards our shared vision of zero deaths and serious injuries on Tasmanian roads.

Manh you for your service

Yours sincerely

Michael Ferguson MP

Minister for Infrastructure and Transport